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On Monday, November 7, 2022, Ohio Bureau of Criminal Investigation (BCI) Special Agent (SA)
John Tingley (Tingley) reviewed video footage and still photographs provided by the Delaware
Police Department (DPD) Drone Unit. SA Tingley was informed that the multiple videos and
photographs contained footage and still imagery from the DPD drone, related to an officer-
involved critical incident which occurred on August 20, 2022, at 15266 Gilchrist Road, Mt.
Vernon, Knox County, Ohio.

There are four (4) main files/folders, with each of the main files/folders having secondary
folders contained within. Furthermore, the secondary folders are also separated into multiple
folders.

As there is no date or timestamp on these videos or photographs, the time listed, where
applicable, will be the progression of the video from the beginning of the video.

Also, for purposes of this report, the residence, which will be described as the "mother's
residence," is the residence on the property at 15266 Gilchrist Road and is where Saundra
Wilhelm resides.

SA Tingley reviewed the video recordings and photographs and noted the following:

All During Video (Main folder containing eight secondary files)

DJI_202208200610_003 (secondary file which contains four folders)

DJI_20220820061203_0001_S

This video is 0:02:34 minutes in length and begins with the drone on the ground during the
dark with the camera system being tested.

The video concludes with the drone still on the ground.

DJI_20220820061203_0001_T
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This video is 0:02:33 minutes in length and begins with the drone on the ground, during the
dark, with the camera system being tested.

The video concludes with the drone still on the ground.

DJI_20220820061203_0001_W

This video is 0:02:34 minutes in length and begins with the drone on the ground, during the
dark, with the camera system being tested.

The video concludes with the drone still on the ground.

DJI_20220820061203_0001_Z

This video is 0:02:33 minutes in length and begins with the drone on the ground, during the
dark, with the camera system being tested.

The video concludes with the drone still on the ground.

DJI_202208200625_004 (secondary file which contains 9 folders)

DJI_20220820062908_0001_T

This folder contains still photographs from the drone in flight of the area around 15266
Gilchrist Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, using a low-light camera. The view is of Gilchrist Road,
looking southbound, north of the aforementioned property.

DJI_20220820062908_0001_W

This folder contains still photographs from the drone in flight of the area around 15266
Gilchrist Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio. The view is of Gilchrist Road, looking southbound, north of
the aforementioned property.

DJI_20220820062909_0001_Z

This folder contains still photographs from the drone in flight of the area around 15266
Gilchrist Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio. The view is of Gilchrist Road, looking southbound, north of
the aforementioned property.

DJI_20220820063200_0002_T

This folder contains still photographs from the drone in flight of the area around 15266
Gilchrist Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, using a low-light camera, with the mother's residence, the
outbuilding south of the mother's residence, a small part of the Wilhelm Bottled Gas business,
and Bradley Wilhelm's residence (which is north of the mother's residence) visible, as well as
surrounding areas of the property.

DJI_20220820063201_0002_W

This folder contains still photographs from the drone in flight of the area around 15266
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Gilchrist Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with the mother's residence, the outbuilding south of the
mother's residence, a small part of the Wilhelm Bottled Gas business, and Bradley Wilhelm's
residence (which is north of the mother's residence) visible, as well as surrounding areas of
the property. Randy Wilhelm's residence at 15159 Monroe Mills Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, is
also visible in the far distance.

DJI_20220820063201_0002_Z

This folder contains still photographs from the drone in flight of the area around 15266
Gilchrist Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with the mother's residence, the outbuilding south of the
mother's residence, a small part of the Wilhelm Bottled Gas business, and Bradley Wilhelm's
residence (which is north of the mother's residence) visible, as well as surrounding areas of
the property.

DJI_20220820063245_0003_T

This folder contains still photographs from the drone in flight of the area around 15266
Gilchrist Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, using the low-light camera with the mother's residence, the
outbuilding south of the mother's residence, a small part of the Wilhelm Bottled Gas business,
and Bradley Wilhelm's residence (which is north of the mother's residence) visible, as well as
surrounding areas of the property.

DJI_20220820063245_0003_W

This folder contains still photographs from the drone in flight of the area around 15266
Gilchrist Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with the mother's residence, the outbuilding south of the
mother's residence, a small part of the Wilhelm Bottled Gas business, and Bradley Wilhelm's
residence (which is north of the mother's residence) visible, as well as surrounding areas of
the property. Randy Wilhelm's residence at 15159 Monroe Mills Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, is
also visible in the far distance.

DJI_20220820063245_0003_Z

This folder contains still photographs from the drone in flight of the area around 15266
Gilchrist Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with the mother's residence, the outbuilding south of the
mother's residence and a small part of the Wilhelm Bottled Gas business visible, as well as
surrounding areas of the property.

DIJ_202208200659_005 (secondary file with fourteen folders)

DIJ_20220820070247_0001_T

This folder contains still photographs from the drone in flight of the area around 15266
Gilchrist Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio. There is nothing notable in any of the photographs.

DIJ_20220820070248_0001_W

This folder contains still photographs from the drone in flight of the area around 15266
Gilchrist Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio. There is nothing notable in any of the photographs.
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DIJ_20220820070248_0001_Z

This folder contains still photographs from the drone in flight of the area around 15266
Gilchrist Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio. There is nothing notable in any of the photographs.

DIJ_20220820070322_0002_S

This video is 0:00:05 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with the mother's house and the outbuilding south of the mother's
residence visible, as well as surrounding areas of the property.

DJI_20220820070322_0002_T

This video is 0:00:05 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with the mother's residence and the outbuilding south of the
mother's residence visible, as well as surrounding areas of the property using the low-light
camera.

DJI_2022-0820070322_0002_W

This video is 0:00:05 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with the mother's residence, the outbuilding south of the mother's
residence and Bradley Wilhelm's residence (which is north of the mother's residence) visible as
well, as surrounding areas of the property.

DJI_20220820070322_0002_Z

This video is 0:00:05 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with the mother's house and the outbuilding south of the mother's
house visible, as well as surrounding areas of the property.

DJI_20220820070330_0003_T

This folder contains still photographs from the drone in flight of the area around 15266
Gilchrist Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio. Specifically, there are two (2) black and white photos and
five (5) color photos. There is nothing notable in any of the photographs.

DJI_20220820070330_0003_W

This folder contains still photographs from the drone in flight of the area around 15266
Gilchrist Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio. Specifically, there is one (1) black and white photo and five
(5) color photos. There is nothing notable in any of the photographs.

DJI_20220820070330_0003_Z

This folder contains still photographs from the drone in flight of the area around 15266
Gilchrist Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio. Specifically, there is one (1) black and white photo and four
(4) color photos. There is nothing notable in any of the photographs.
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DJI_20220820072007_0004_S

This video is 0:02:47 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with the driveway leading to the Wilhelm Bottled Gas Business visible,
as well as surrounding areas of the property. The drone eventually begins moving to the
northwest and lands in the parking lot of a business.

DJI_20220820072007_0004_T

This video is 0:02:48 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, using the low-light camera, with the driveway leading to the Wilhelm
Bottled Gas Business visible, as well as surrounding areas of the property. The drone
eventually begins moving to the northwest and lands in the parking lot of a business.

DJI_20220820072007_0004_W

This video is 0:02:48 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with the mother's residence, the outbuilding south of the mother's
residence and Bradley Wilhelm's residence (which is north of the mother's residence) visible,
as well as surrounding areas of the property. The drone eventually begins moving to the
northwest and lands in the parking lot of a business.

DJI_20220820072007_0004_Z

This video is 0:02:49 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with the driveway leading to the Wilhelm Bottled Gas Business visible,
as well as surrounding areas of the property. The drone eventually begins moving to the
northwest and lands in the parking lot of a business.

DJI_202208200736_006 (secondary file which contains 22 folders)

DJI_20220820074010_0001_S

This video is 0:00:13 in length and begins during daylight hours with the drone in flight and
Jackie Hager walking on Gilchrist Road.

DJI_20220820074010_0001_T

This video is 0:00:14 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with the mother's residence and the outbuilding south of the
mother's residence visible, as well as surrounding areas of the property using the low-light
camera.

DJI_20220820074010_0001_W

This video is 0:00:13 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with the mother's residence, the outbuilding south of the mother's
residence and Bradley Wilhelm's residence (which is north of the mother's residence) visible,
as well as surrounding areas of the property.
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DJI_20220820074010_0001_Z

This video is 0:00:13 in length and begins during daylight hours with the drone in flight and
Jackie Hager walking on Gilchrist Road.

DJI_20220820074031_0002_T

This folder contains still photographs from the drone in flight of the area around 15266
Gilchrist Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with the mother's residence and the outbuilding south of the
mother's residence visible, as well as surrounding areas of the property using the low-light
camera.

DJI_20220820074032_0002_W

This folder contains still photographs from the drone in flight of the area around 15266
Gilchrist Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with the mother's residence, the outbuilding south of the
mother's residence and Bradley Wilhelm's residence (which is north of the mother's residence)
visible, as well as surrounding areas of the property.

DJI_20220820074032_0002_Z

This photo is of Jackie Hager walking on Gilchrist Road.

DJI_20220820074048_0003_S

This video is 0:00:08 in length and begins during daylight hours with the drone in flight and
Jackie Hager walking on Gilchrist Road.

DJI_20220820074048_0003_T

This video is 0:00:08 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with the mother's residence, the outbuilding south of the mother's
residence and Bradley Wilhelm's residence (which is north of the mother's residence) visible,
as well as surrounding areas of the property using a low-light camera.

DJI_20220820074048_0003_Z

This video is 0:00:08 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with the mother's residence, the outbuilding south of the mother's
residence and Bradley Wilhelm's residence (which is north of the mother's residence) visible,
as well as surrounding areas of the property.

DJI_20220820074446_0003_T

This folder contains still, low-light camera photographs from the drone in flight of the area
around 15266 Gilchrist Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with the mother's residence, the outbuilding
south of the mother's residence and Bradley Wilhelm's residence (which is north of the
mother's residence) visible, as well as surrounding areas of the property.
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DJI_20220820074446_0004_W

This folder contains still photographs from the drone in flight of the area around 15266
Gilchrist Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with the mother's residence, the outbuilding south of the
mother's residence and Bradley Wilhelm's residence (which is north of the mother's residence)
visible, as well as surrounding areas of the property.

DJI_20220820074446_0004_Z

This folder contains a still photograph from the drone in flight of the area around 15266
Gilchrist Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with Bradley Wilhelm walking towards the outbuilding, south
of the mother's residence.

DJI_20220820074503_0005_S

This video is 0:02:21 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with Bradley Wilhelm seen walking towards the outbuilding, south of
the mother's residence. The camera angle moves, and a tan SUV-style vehicle is observed
parked on a dirt path through the tree line, which runs between the outbuilding south of the
mother's residence and the business, which is located south of the tree line.

DJI_20220820074503_0005_T

This video is 0:02:21 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, using the low-light camera with the mother's residence, the
outbuilding south of the mother's residence and Bradley Wilhelm's residence (which is north of
the mother's residence) visible, as well as surrounding areas of the property.

DJI_20220820074503_0005_W

This video is 0:02:21 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with the mother's residence, the outbuilding south of the mother's
residence and Bradley Wilhelm's residence (which is north of the mother's residence) visible,
as well as surrounding areas of the property.

DJI_20220820074503_0005_Z

This video is 0:02:21 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with Bradley Wilhelm walking towards the outbuilding located south
of the mother's residence. The camera angle moves, and a tan SUV-style vehicle is observed
parked on a dirt path through the tree line, which runs between the outbuilding south of the
mother's residence, and the business, which is located south of the tree line.

DJI_20220820074855_0006_S

This video is 0:010:35 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with Randy Wilhelm walking towards the outbuilding located south of
the mother's residence, with Randy Wilhelm carrying a scoped bolt action rifle. Randy Wilhelm
then enters the outbuilding, and the camera angle moves, and a tan SUV-style vehicle is

This document is the property of the Ohio Bureau of Criminal Investigation and is confidential in nature. Neither
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observed parked on a dirt path through the tree line, which runs between the outbuilding
south of the mother's residence, and the business, which is located south of the tree line.
Randy Wilhelm is then observed leaving the outbuilding and going to the mother's residence,
where he stands and then sits on the back deck at the mother's residence. Eventually the tan
SUV pulls up to the back deck area, where Randy Wilhelm is seated with Bradley Wilhelm
driving the vehicle. Randy Wilhelm then joins Bradley Wilhelm in the tan SUV, which leaves and
begins traveling eastbound through the yard on the east side of the mother's residence.

DJI_20220820074855_0006_T

This video is 0:010:35 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, using the low-light camera to observe the mother's residence, the
outbuilding south of the mother's residence and Bradley Wilhelm's residence (which is north of
the mother's residence) visible, as well as surrounding areas of the property.

DJI_20220820074855_0006_W

This video is 0:010:35 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with the mother's residence, the outbuilding south of the mother's
residence and Bradley Wilhelm's residence (which is north of the mother's residence) visible,
as well as surrounding areas of the property.

DJI_20220820074855_0006_Z

This video is 0:010:35 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with Randy Wilhelm walking towards the outbuilding located south of
the mother's residence, with Randy Wilhelm carrying a scoped bolt action rifle. Randy Wilhelm
then enters the outbuilding, and the camera angle moves, and a tan SUV-style vehicle is
observed parked on a dirt path through the tree line, which runs between the outbuilding
south of the mother's residence, and the business, which is located south of the tree line.
Randy Wilhelm is then observed leaving the outbuilding and going to the mother's residence,
where he stands and then sits on the back deck at the mother's residence. Eventually, the tan
SUV pulls up to the back deck area, where Randy Wilhelm is seated with Bradley Wilhelm
driving the vehicle. Randy Wilhelm then joins Bradley Wilhelm in the tan SUV, which leaves and
begins traveling eastbound through the yard on the east side of the mother's residence.

DJI_202208200807_007 (secondary file which contains eight folders)

DJI_20220820081119_0001_S

This video is 0:016:08 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with the mother's residence and the outbuilding south of the
mother's residence visible, as well as surrounding areas of the property.

At approximately 0:00:12, a Wilhelm Bottled Gas tanker truck is moved to a position to block
the driveway leading to the mother's residence and is parked facing westbound.

At approximately 0:01:35, a tan SUV pulled in behind the tanker truck. The driver of the
tanker truck exits the tanker truck and enters the tan SUV.

This document is the property of the Ohio Bureau of Criminal Investigation and is confidential in nature. Neither
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At approximately 0:02:32, the tan SUV pulls around the north side of the tanker truck, driving
through the grass, and then driving westbound down the driveway. At the end of the tree line,
which runs east/west and is located between the outbuilding and the Wilhelm Bottled Gas
Company, the tan SUV goes to the south side of the tree line and then turned and began
traveling eastbound (parallel) along the tree line. Eventually the tan SUV can no longer be seen
due to the trees.

At approximately 0:03:18, the tan SUV comes through the tree line on a path and drove
towards the mother's residence, eventually parking on the rear (eastside) of the residence,
facing northbound, near a back patio.

At approximately 0:03:55, Bradley Wilhelm exits the tan SUV and begins walking towards the
outbuilding located south of the mother's residence.

At approximately 0:04:32, Randy Wilhelm exits the tan SUV and enters the mother's residence
through a door located off of the patio.

At approximately 0:04:48, Bradley Wilhelm entered the outbuilding.

At approximately 0:06:23, Randy Wilhelm exits the mother's residence and eventually begins
walking towards the outbuilding.

At approximately 0:07:30, Randy Wilhelm arrived at and entered the outbuilding.

This video concludes with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio,
observing the mother's residence, the outbuilding south of the mother's residence, as well as
surrounding areas of the property.

DJI_20220820081119_0001_T

This video is 0:016:08 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, using the low-light camera to observe the mother's residence, the
outbuilding south of the mother's residence and Bradley Wilhelm's residence (which is north of
the mother's residence) visible, as well as surrounding areas of the property.

Due to the distance of the drone from the buildings on the property, there is nothing notable
in the video.

DJI_20220820081119_0001_W

This video is 0:16:08 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with the mother's residence, the outbuilding south of the mother's
residence and Bradley Wilhelm's residence (which is north of the mother's residence) visible,
as well as surrounding areas of the property.

At approximately 0:00:12, a Wilhelm Bottled Gas tanker truck is moved to a position to block
the driveway leading to the mother's residence and is parked facing westbound.

At approximately 0:01:35, a tan SUV pulled in behind the tanker truck.

This document is the property of the Ohio Bureau of Criminal Investigation and is confidential in nature. Neither
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At approximately 0:02:32, the tan SUV pulls around the north side of the tanker truck, driving
through the grass, and then driving westbound down the driveway. At the end of the tree line,
which runs east/west and is located between the outbuilding and the Wilhelm Bottled Gas
Company, the tan SUV goes to the south side of the tree line and then turned and began
traveling eastbound (parallel) along the tree line. Eventually the tan SUV can no longer be seen
due to the trees.

At approximately 0:03:18, the tan SUV comes through the tree line on a path and drove
towards the mother's residence, eventually parking on the rear (eastside) of the residence,
facing northbound near a back patio.

Due to the distance of the drone from the property, no movement of individuals was able to
be observed.

This video concludes with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio,
observing the mother's residence, the outbuilding south of the mother's residence, as well as
surrounding areas of the property.

DJI_20220820081119_0001_Z

This video is 0:16:08 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with the mother's residence, the outbuilding south of the mother's
residence and Bradley Wilhelm's residence (which is north of the mother's residence) visible,
as well as surrounding areas of the property.

This is an identical video to DJI_20220820081119_0001_S.

At approximately 0:00:12, a Wilhelm Bottled Gas tanker truck is moved to a position to block
the driveway leading to the mother's residence and is parked facing westbound.

At approximately 0:01:35, a tan SUV pulled in behind the tanker truck. The driver of the
tanker truck exits the tanker truck and enters the tan SUV.

At approximately 0:02:32, the tan SUV pulls around the north side of the tanker truck, driving
through the grass, and then driving westbound down the driveway. At the end of the tree line,
which runs east/west and is located between the outbuilding and the Wilhelm Bottled Gas
Company, the tan SUV goes to the south side of the tree line and then turned and began
traveling eastbound (parallel) along the tree line. Eventually, the tan SUV can no longer be
seen due to the trees.

At approximately 0:03:18, the tan SUV comes through the tree line on a path and drove
towards the mother's residence, eventually parking on the rear (eastside) of the residence,
facing northbound near a back patio.

At approximately 0:03:55, Bradley Wilhelm exits the tan SUV and begins walking towards the
outbuilding located south of the mother's residence.

At approximately 0:04:32, Randy Wilhelm exits the tan SUV and enters the mother's residence
through a door located off of the patio.

This document is the property of the Ohio Bureau of Criminal Investigation and is confidential in nature. Neither
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At approximately 0:04:48, Bradley Wilhelm enters the outbuilding.

At approximately 0:06:23, Randy Wilhelm exits the mother's residence and eventually begins
walking towards the outbuilding.

At approximately 0:07:30, Randy Wilhelm arrived at and entered the outbuilding.

This video concludes with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio,
observing the mother's residence, the outbuilding south of the mother's residence, as well as
surrounding areas of the property visible.

DJI_20220820081119_0002_S

This video is 0:06:28 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with the mother's residence, the outbuilding south of the mother's
residence, as well as surrounding areas of the property visible. The tan SUV is also observed
parked on the rear (eastside) of the residence facing northbound near a back patio.

At 0:04:23, the drone camera angle switched to the north and the drone began moving north.

At 0:06:21, the drone landed in a grassy area near the command post.

This video concludes with the drone on the ground.

DJI_20220820081119_0002_T

This video is 0:06:28 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, using the low-light camera, with the mother's residence, the
outbuilding south of the mother's residence, as well as surrounding areas of the property
visible. The tan SUV is also observed parked on the rear (eastside) of the residence facing
northbound near a back patio.

At 0:04:23, the drone camera angle switched to the north and the drone began moving north.

At 0:06:21, the drone landed in a grassy area near the command post.

This video concludes with the drone on the ground.

DJI_20220820081119_0002_W

This video is 0:06:28 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, using the low-light camera, with the mother's residence, the
outbuilding south of the mother's residence, as well as surrounding areas of the property
visible. The tan SUV is also observed parked on the rear (eastside) of the residence facing
northbound near a back patio.

At 0:04:23, the drone camera angle switched to the north and the drone began moving north.

At 0:06:21, the drone landed in a grassy area near the command post.
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This video concludes with the drone on the ground.

DJI_20220820081119_0002_Z

This video is 0:06:28 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, using the low-light camera, with the mother's residence, the
outbuilding south of the mother's residence, as well as surrounding areas of the property
visible. The tan SUV is also observed parked on the rear (eastside) of the residence facing
northbound near a back patio.

At 0:04:23, the drone camera angle switched to the north and the drone began moving north.

At 0:06:21, the drone landed in a grassy area near the command post.

This video concludes with the drone on the ground.

DJI_202208200848_008 (secondary folder which contains 24 folders)

DJI_20220820085237_0001_S

This video is 0:00:09 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15159 Monroe Mills
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with Randy Wilhelm's residence and the surrounding area of the
property visible. A tan SUV is visible in the backyard (eastside), facing southbound, and
Bradley Wilhelm is observed standing on the patio located on the east side of the residence.

DJI_20220820085237_0001_T

This video is 0:00:09 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15159 Monroe Mills
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with Randy Wilhelm's residence and the surrounding area of the
property visible using the low-light camera.

DJI_20220820085237_0001_W

This video is 0:00:09 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15159 Monroe Mills
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with Randy Wilhelm's residence and the surrounding area of the
property visible.

DJI_20220820085237_0001_Z

This video is 0:00:09 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15159 Monroe Mills
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with Randy Wilhelm's residence and the surrounding area of the
property visible. A tan SUV is visible in the backyard (eastside), facing southbound, and
Bradley Wilhelm is observed standing on the patio located on the east side of the residence.

DJI_20220820085256_0002_S

This video is 0:02:18 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15159 Monroe Mills
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with Randy Wilhelm's residence and the surrounding area of the
property visible. A tan SUV is visible in the backyard (eastside), facing southbound, and
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Bradley Wilhelm is observed holding a long gun and standing on the patio located on the east
side of the residence.

At approximately 0:01:20, Bradley Wilhelm enters the garage through a back (eastside) door.

At approximately 0:01:27, Bradley Wilhelm exits the garage and carried a box to the SUV.
Bradley Wilhelm then begins walking back towards the garage.

At approximately 0:02:00, Bradley Wilhelm enters the garage.

At approximately 0:02:14, Bradley Wilhelm exits the garage carrying a box and begins walking
back towards the tan SUV.

DJI_20220820085256_0002_T

This video is 0:02:18 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15159 Monroe Mills
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with Randy Wilhelm's residence and the surrounding area of the
property visible using the low-light camera.

Due to the extended distance, nothing useful was observed.

DJI_20220820085256_0002_W

This video is 0:02:18 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15159 Monroe Mills
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with Randy Wilhelm's residence and the surrounding area of the
property visible.

Due to the extended distance, nothing useful was observed.

DJI_20220820085256_0002_Z

This video is 0:02:18 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15159 Monroe Mills
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with Randy Wilhelm's residence and the surrounding area of the
property visible. A tan SUV is visible in the backyard (eastside), facing southbound, and
Bradley Wilhelm is observed holding a long gun and standing on the patio located on the east
side of the residence.

DJI_20220820085414_0003_Z

This folder contains a still photograph from the drone in flight of the area around 152159
Monroe Mills Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with Randy Wilhelm's residence and the surrounding
area of the property visible. A tan SUV is visible in the backyard (eastside), facing southbound,
and Bradley Wilhelm is standing on the patio located on the east side of the residence.

DJI_20220820085414_0003_T

This folder contains a still photograph from the drone in flight of the area around 152159
Monroe Mills Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with Randy Wilhelm's residence and the surrounding
area of the property visible using a low-light camera.
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Due to the extended distance, nothing useful was observed.

DJI_20220820085415_0003_W

This folder contains a still photograph from the drone in flight of the area around 152159
Monroe Mills Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with Randy Wilhelm's residence and the surrounding
area of the property visible.

DJI_20220820085434_0004_T

This folder contains a still photograph from the drone in flight of the area around 152159
Monroe Mills Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with Randy Wilhelm's residence and the surrounding
area of the property visible using a low-light camera.

Due to the extended distance, nothing useful was observed.

DJI_20220820085434_0004_W

This folder contains a still photograph from the drone in flight of the area around 152159
Monroe Mills Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with Randy Wilhelm's residence and the surrounding
area of the property visible.

Due to the extended distance, nothing useful was observed.

DJI_20220820085434_0004_Z

This folder contains a still photograph from the drone in flight of the area around 152159
Monroe Mills Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with Randy Wilhelm's residence and the surrounding
area of the property visible, with Bradley Wilhelm carrying a box towards a tan SUV, which is in
the backyard (eastside) facing southbound.

DJI_20220820085434_0005_S

This video is 0:012:47 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15159 Monroe
Mills Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with Randy Wilhelm's residence and the surrounding area of the
property visible. A tan SUV is visible in the backyard (eastside), facing southbound, and
Bradley Wilhelm is observed carrying a box towards a tan SUV, which is in the backyard
(eastside) facing southbound.

At approximately 0:00:10, Bradley Wilhelm places the box into the tan SUV.

Bradley Wilhelm then returns to the garage, gets a watering can, and begins to water plants
located in the back (eastside) yard and side (southside) yard.

At approximately 0:06:05, the camera view scans out and covers a larger view of 15159
Monroe Mills Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with Randy Wilhelm's residence and the surrounding
area of the property visible.

At approximately 0:06:34, the Richland County Allied Special Operations Response Team
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(ASORT) Bearcat is observed coming westbound, down the driveway, towards the residence at
15159 Monroe Mills Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio,

At approximately 0:06:58, the Bearcat strikes the tan SUV which is still parked and unoccupied
in the back yard.

At approximately 0:07:48, an unknown subject points a rifle at the ASORT Bearcat from the
back door leading into the garage, on the westside of the residence.

At approximately 0:07:52, the Delaware Tactical Unit (DTU) BATT armored vehicle is seen
driving westbound, down the driveway, to the residence at 15159 Monroe Mills Road. The
BATT arrives at the residence and parks in the driveway in front of the garage (eastside of the
residence), facing westbound.

At approximately 0:08:37, Bradley Wilhelm exits the residence through the rear garage door
and begins walking towards the tan SUV and the ASORT Bearcat.

At approximately 0:09:07, Bradley Wilhelm arrives at the tan SUV. He closes the rear hatch and
walks away from the SUV.

At approximately 0:09:39, Bradley Wilhelm returns to the SUV.

At approximately 0:09:59, Bradley Wilhelm enters the tan SUV. Also, at this time, Randy
Wilhelm is standing inside of the garage at the open rear garage door.

At approximately 0:10:28, the ASORT Bearcat begins pushing the tan SUV westbound through
the yard.

At approximately 0:10:53, Bradley Wilhelm exits the tan SUV and begins moving towards the
residence.

At approximately 0:11:32, Bradley Wilhelm enters the residence through the rear garage door.

The video then concludes with the drone monitoring Randy Wilhelm's residence and the
surrounding area of the property is visible.

DJI_20220820085554_0005_T

This video is 0:012:47 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15159 Monroe
Mills Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with Randy Wilhelm's residence and the surrounding area of the
property visible using the low-light camera from an extended distance.

At approximately 0:06:16, a vehicle enters the driveway to the residence off of Monroe Mills
Road. The vehicle travels westbound down the driveway before driving around the southside
of the residence and stopping in the backyard at approximately 0:06:55.

At approximately 0:07:25, a second vehicle enters the driveway and begins traveling
westbound towards the residence. This vehicle arrives at and parks in front of the residence
on the driveway.
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The video then concludes with the drone monitoring Randy Wilhelm's residence and the
surrounding area of the property visible.

DJI_20220820085554_0005_W

This video is 0:012:47 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15159 Monroe
Mills Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with Randy Wilhelm's residence and the surrounding area of the
property visible using the low-light camera from an extended distance.

At approximately 0:06:17, the ASORT Bearcat enters the driveway.

At approximately 0:06:56, the Bearcat arrives in the backyard and parks near an SUV.

At approximately 0:07:25, the DTU BATT enters the driveway.

At approximately 0:07:53, the DTU BATT arrives at and parks in the front of the residence.

At approximately 0:10:41, the Bearcat begins pushing the SUV across the backyard.

The video then concludes with the drone monitoring Randy Wilhelm's residence and the
surrounding area of the property is visible.

DJI_20220820085554_0005_Z

This video is 0:012:48 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15159 Monroe
Mills Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with Randy Wilhelm's residence and the surrounding area of the
property visible and begins with Bradley Wilhelm carrying a box to the tan SUV, which is in the
backyard (eastside) facing southbound.

At approximately 0:06:36, the ASORT Bearcat is seen traveling westbound down the driveway
to the residence.

At approximately 0:06:59, the Bearcat arrives at the back of the residence (westside) and
strikes a tan SUV parked there.

At approximately 0:07:48, an unknown subject points a rifle at the ASORT Bearcat from the
open back door leading into the garage on the westside of the residence.

At approximately0:07:52, the DTU BATT arrives at the front of the residence and parks in
front of the garage doors.

At approximately 0:08:38, Bradley Wilhelm exits the garage and begins walking towards the
tan SUV.

At approximately 0:09:59, Bradley Wilhelm gets into the tan SUV through the front passenger
door.

At approximately 0:10:28, the Bearcat pushes the tan SUV westbound through the yard. Also,
at this time, Randy Wilhelm is pointing a long gun at the Bearcat through the open rear garage
door.
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At approximately 0:10:54, Bradley Wilhelm exits the tan SUV and begins moving back towards
the residence.

At approximately 0:11:31, Bradley Wilhelm arrives at and enters the residence through the
rear garage door.

The video then concludes with the drone monitoring Randy Wilhelm's residence and the
surrounding area of the property visible with the Bearcat visible in the backyard.

DJI_20220820085629_0006_T

This folder contains a still photograph from the drone in flight of the area around 152159
Monroe Mills Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, using a low-light camera with Randy Wilhelm's
residence and the surrounding area of the property visible.

Due to the extended distance, nothing useful was observed.

DJI_20220820085629_0006_W

This folder contains a still photograph from the drone in flight of the area around 152159
Monroe Mills Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, using a low-light camera with Randy Wilhelm's
residence and the surrounding area of the property visible.

DJI_20220820085629_0006_Z

This folder contains a still photograph from the drone in flight of the area around 152159
Monroe Mills Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, using a low-light camera with Randy Wilhelm's
residence and the surrounding area of the property with Bradley Wilhelm standing by the tan
SUV in the backyard.

DJI_20220820085936_0007_T

This folder contains a still photograph from the drone in flight of the area around 152159
Monroe Mills Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with Randy Wilhelm's residence and the surrounding
area of the property visible.

DJI_20220820085936_0007_W

This folder contains a still photograph from the drone in flight of the area around 152159
Monroe Mills Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with Randy Wilhelm's residence and the surrounding
area of the property visible from a distance.

DJI_20220820085936_0007_Z

This folder contains a still photograph from the drone in flight of the area around 152159
Monroe Mills Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with Randy Wilhelm's residence and the surrounding
area of the property with Bradley Wilhelm standing on the back patio and the tan SUV in the
backyard.
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DJI_202208200916_009 (secondary folder which contains eight folders)

DJI_20220820091753_0001_S

This video is 0:02:57 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio. After a short period of time, the mother's residence, the outbuilding
south of the mother's residence and Bradley Wilhelm's residence (which is north of the
mother's residence) becomes visible, as well as surrounding areas of the property.

At approximately 0:01:01, the DTU Bearcat is visible on the southeast corner of the mother's
residence.

The camera then began panning to the south.

At approximately 0:01:16, the DTU MRAP is seen facing westbound to the north of the tree
line (which separates the outbuilding and the gas business). The razor, occupied by Randy and
Bradley Wilhelm, is seen north of the tree line, facing south with the MRAP a short distance
away to the east.

At approximately 0:01:50, DTU members are seen at the front passenger side of the MRAP
and also in the MRAP turret, covering the Razor with their rifles.

At approximately 0:02:20, Bradley Wilhelm is seen seated in the driver's seat, while Randy
Wilhelm is seen seated in the passenger seat.

At approximately 0:02:32, the Ohio State Highway Patrol (OSHP) Bear strikes the right rear of
the Razor.

The video concludes with the MRAP DTU team and the OSHP Tactical team still covering the
Razor.

DJI_20220820091753_0001_T

This video is 0:02:57 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio using the low-light camera.

At approximately 0:00:41, the mother's residence, the outbuilding south of the mother's
residence and Bradley Wilhelm's residence (which is north of the mother's residence) becomes
visible, as well as surrounding areas of the property.

At approximately 0:01:19, two (2) vehicles are seen parked on the north side of the tree line
(which separates the outbuilding and the gas business).

At approximately 0:02:32, a vehicle is seen turning eastbound off of the driveway. The vehicle
continues around the north and east sides of the outbuilding, before going southbound, and
striking the aforementioned western-most vehicle, which was parked along the tree line.

The video concludes with an overview of the mother's residence, the outbuilding south of the
mother's residence and Bradley Wilhelm's residence (which is north of the mother's residence)
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becomes visible, as well as surrounding areas of the property.

DJI_20220820091753_0001_W

This video is 0:02:57 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio.

At approximately 0:00:46, the mother's residence, the outbuilding south of the mother's
residence and Bradley Wilhelm's residence (which is north of the mother's residence) becomes
visible, as well as surrounding areas of the property.

At approximately 0:01:11, the DTU Bearcat is seen parked at the southeast corner of the
mother's residence.

At approximately 0:01:24, the DTU MRAP vehicle is seen parked, facing westbound on the
north side of the tree line (which separates the outbuilding and the gas business). The camera
view is from a distance.

At approximately 0:02:00, the Razor, occupied by Randy and Bradley Wilhelm, is seen stopped
facing southbound on the north side of the tree line (which separates the outbuilding and the
gas business). The Razor being a short distance west of the MRAP.

At approximately 0:02:20, the OSHP Bear leaves the driveway to the mother's residence and
turns eastbound into the yard.

At approximately 0:02:27, the OSHP Bear turns southbound towards the Razor.

At approximately 0:02:32, the OSHP Bear strikes the rear of the Razor.

The video concludes with the MRAP DTU team and the OSHP Tactical team covering the Razor.

DJI_20220820091753_0001_Z

This video is 0:02:57 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio.

At approximately 0:00:09, the OSHP Bear is seen parked on Gilchrist Road, south of the
driveway leading to the mother's residence.

At approximately 0:00:45, the mother's residence, the outbuilding south of the mother's
residence and Bradley Wilhelm's residence (which is north of the mother's residence) becomes
visible, as well as surrounding areas of the property.

At approximately 0:01:00, the DTU Bearcat is seen parked at the southeast corner of the
mother's residence.

At approximately 0:01:16, the DTU MRAP vehicle is seen parked facing westbound on the
north side of the tree line (which separates the outbuilding and the gas business). The Razor,
occupied by Randy and Bradley Wilhelm, is seen stopped facing southbound on the north side
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of the tree line with the Razor being a short distance west of the MRAP.

At approximately 0:01:49, the OSHP Bear leaves the driveway to the mother's residence and
turns eastbound into the yard.

At approximately 0:02:32, the OSHP Bear strikes the rear of the Razor.

The video concludes with the MRAP DTU team and the OSHP Tactical team covering the Razor.

DJI_20220820092133_0002_S

This video is 0:07:24 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with the main focus being on the final resting location of the Razor
with the DTU MRAP and the OSHP Bear in close proximity.

At approximately 0:00:35, the OSHP Bear backs a short distance north of the Razor.

At approximately 0:00:39, the tactical team medic checks Randy Wilhelm and verifies that he
is deceased.

At approximately 0:00:49, the tactical team medic checks Bradley Wilhelm and verifies that he
is deceased.

At approximately 0:01:04, both the DTU and the OSHP Tactical teams return to their
respective armored vehicles.

At approximately 0:02:03, the DTU MRAP backs up eastbound away from the Razor.

At approximately 0:02:06, the OSHP Bear backs up northbound away from the Razor.

At approximately 0:02:49, both armored vehicles are no longer visible, having backed a short
distance from the Razor.

At approximately 0:06:00, the camera refocuses and moves off of the Razor, with the general
view being to the south.

At approximately 0:06:17, the camera focus returns to the Razor.

At approximately 0:07:05, the camera refocuses to the north.

The video concludes with the camera facing to the north, along Gilchrist Road.

DJI_20220820092133_0002_T

This video is 0:07:24 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, using a low-light camera, with the mother's residence, the
outbuilding south of the mother's residence, the propane gas business location, as well as
surrounding areas of the property visible from a distance view of the camera. Two (2) vehicles
are also visible on the north side of the tree line, east of the outbuilding.
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At approximately 0:00:40, the western-most vehicle moves, and a third vehicle comes into
view along the tree line.

At approximately 0:02:05, the eastern-most vehicle backs up eastbound.

At approximately 0:02:09, the western-most vehicle backs up northbound.

At approximately 0:07:05, the camera angle moves to the west and then shortly to the north.

The video concludes with the camera facing to the north, along Gilchrist Road.

DJI_20220820092133_0002_W

This video is 0:07:24 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with the camera focusing from a distance. After a short period ot
time, the mother's residence, the outbuilding south of the mother's residence, the propane
gas business location and Bradley Wilhelm's residence (which is north of the mother's
residence) becomes visible, as well as surrounding areas of the property. The DTU Bearcat is
observed at the southeast corner of the mother's residence and the DTU MRAP and the OSHP
Bear are also visible on the north side of the tree line, east of the outbuilding.

At approximately 0:02:06, the DTU MRAP backs up eastbound.

At approximately 0:02:10, the OSHP Bear backs up northbound.

At approximately 0:07:05, the camera angle moves to the west and then shortly to the north.

The video concludes with the camera facing to the north, along Gilchrist Road.

DJI_20220820092133_0002_Z

This video is 0:07:24 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with the main focus being on the final resting location of the Razor
(which is facing southbound) along the north side of the tree line with the DTU MRAP and the
OSHP Bear in close proximity.

At approximately 0:00:35, the OSHP Bear backs a short distance north of the Razor.

At approximately 0:00:39, the tactical team medic checks Randy Wilhelm and verifies that he
is deceased.

At approximately 0:00:49, the tactical team medic checks Bradley Wilhelm and verifies that he
is deceased.

At approximately 0:01:04, both the DTU and the OSHP Tactical teams return to their
respective armored vehicles.

At approximately 0:02:03, the DTU MRAP backs up eastbound away from the Razor.

At approximately 0:02:06, the OSHP Bear backs up northbound away from the Razor.
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At approximately 0:02:49, both armored vehicles are no longer visible, having backed a short
distance from the Razor.

At approximately 0:06:00, the camera refocuses and moves off of the Razor, with the general
view being to the south.

At approximately 0:06:17, the camera focus returns to the Razor.

At approximately 0:07:05, the camera refocuses to the north.

The video concludes with the camera facing to the north, along Gilchrist Road.

DJI_202208201031_010 (secondary file which contains four folders)

DJI_20220820104310_0001_S

This video is 0:07:43 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio. The mother's residence, the outbuilding south of the mother's
residence and the Wilhelm Bottled Gas business are visible, as well as surrounding areas of
the property. The DTU Bearcat is visible and parked at the southeast corner of the mother's
house.

A number of law enforcement and emergency vehicles are also seen parked alongside
Gilchrist Road, south of the Wilhelm property.

There is very limited movement of any kind observed throughout the video footage, other
than some occasional vehicle traffic going northbound on Gilchrist Road.

The video concludes with the mother's residence, the outbuilding south of the mother's
residence and the Wilhelm Bottled Gas business are visible, as well as surrounding areas of
the property and the aforementioned parked vehicles.

DJI_20220820104310_0001_T

This video is 0:07:43 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, using the low-light camera. The mother's residence, the outbuilding
south of the mother's residence and the Wilhelm Bottled Gas business are visible, as well as
surrounding areas of the property. The DTU Bearcat is visible and parked at the southeast
corner of the mother's house.

A number of law enforcement and emergency vehicles are also seen parked alongside
Gilchrist Road, south of the Wilhelm property.

There is very limited movement of any kind observed throughout the video footage other than
some occasional vehicle traffic going northbound on Gilchrist Road.

The video concludes with the mother's residence, the outbuilding south of the mother's
residence and the Wilhelm Bottled Gas business visible, as well as surrounding areas of the
property and the aforementioned parked vehicles.

This document is the property of the Ohio Bureau of Criminal Investigation and is confidential in nature. Neither
the document nor its contents are to be disseminated outside your agency except as provided by law - a statute,
an administrative rule, or any rule of procedure.

Page 22 of 34
Finalized by SAS Scott A. Stranahan on

12/02/2022



DJI_20220820104310_0001_W

This video is 0:07:43 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio. The mother's residence, the outbuilding south of the mother's
residence and the Wilhelm Bottled Gas business are visible, as well as surrounding areas of
the property. The DTU Bearcat is visible parked at the southeast corner of the mother's house.

A number of law enforcement and emergency vehicles are also seen parked alongside
Gilchrist Road, south of the Wilhelm property.

There is very limited movement of any kind observed throughout the video footage, other
than some occasional vehicle traffic going northbound on Gilchrist Road.

The video concludes with the mother's residence, the outbuilding south of the mother's
residence and the Wilhelm Bottled Gas business visible, as well as surrounding areas of the
property and the aforementioned parked vehicles.

DJI_20220820104310_0001_Z

This video is 0:07:43 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio. The mother's residence, the outbuilding south of the mother's
residence and the Wilhelm Bottled Gas business are visible, as well as surrounding areas of
the property. The DTU Bearcat is visible parked at the southeast corner of the mother's house.

A number of law enforcement and emergency vehicles are also seen parked alongside
Gilchrist Road, south of the Wilhelm property.

There is very limited movement of any kind observed throughout the video footage, other
than some occasional vehicle traffic going northbound on Gilchrist Road.

The video concludes with the mother's residence, the outbuilding south of the mother's
residence and the Wilhelm Bottled Gas business visible, as well as surrounding areas of the
property and the aforementioned parked vehicles.

LEMUR CAMERA (Main folder containing four secondary files)

The following four (4) videos from the Lemur camera were taken at Randy Wilhelm's residence
at 15159 Monroe Mills Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, after the officer-involved critical incident had
occurred. The Lemur drone was being used by the DTU to assist with clearing the residence.

BRINC_0000

This video is 0:17:00 in length and begins with the drone sitting on the floor of the DTU BATT
vehicle, which is parked in the driveway at 15159 Monroe Mills Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio,
looking out the open rear door. There is both audio and video with this footage.

At approximately 0:00:04, the drone is carried out of the DTU BATT and placed onto the roof
of the BATT.
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At approximately 0:01:48, the drone lifts off and is flown into the garage through an open
garage door. The drone then scans the interior of the garage.

At approximately 0:04:39, the drone is flown out of the garage and then begins flying around
the perimeter of the house.

However, shortly after arriving in the area of the northwest corner of the residence, the drone
becomes disabled and lands on the ground. The video, though very grainy, and the audio
continue working.

The video concludes with the drone on the ground with the video and audio functioning.

BRINC_0001

This video is 0:08:36 in length and begins with the drone on the ground in the area of the
northwest corner of the residence with the video, though very grainy, and audio functioning.

At approximately 0:07:5, the drone is picked up by a member of the Delaware Tactical Unit
(DTU) and carried around the residence to, and placed into, the DTU BATT which is parked in
the driveway at 15159 Monroe Mills Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio.

The video concludes with the drone sitting on the floor of the BATT with the video and audio
functioning.

BRINC_0002

This video is 0:05:48 in length and begins with the drone in the DTU BATT being repaired and
the camera lens cleaned.

At approximately 0:01:58, the drone launches from the roof of the DTU BATT and begins
flying along the front (eastside) of the residence at 15159 Monroe Mills Road, Mt. Vernon,
Ohio. The camera image is still grainy as the drone continues its flight by turning and flying
eastbound, back towards the BATT.

At approximately 0:04:16, the drone lands in some gravel near the driveway.

At approximately 0:04:26, the drone is picked up and placed into the BATT.

The video concludes with the drone sitting on the bench inside of the BATT with the video and
audio functioning.

BRINC_0003

This video is 0:16:52 in length and begins with the drone sitting on the bench inside of the
BATT with the video and audio functioning.

At approximately 0:00:06, the drone is picked up.

At approximately 0:00:32, the drone is carried into and through the garage and then carried
into the living area of the residence at 15159 Monroe Mills Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio. The drone
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is then placed onto the floor.

At approximately 0:16:13, the drone is carried out of the living area of the residence and into
the garage.

The video concludes with the drone being held inside of the garage with the video and audio
functioning.

MATRICE AFTER COVERAGE (main folder containing four secondary files)

DJI_2022082001118_001 (secondary file with four folders)

The following videos were taken after the officer-involved critical incident had occurred.

DJI_20220820112138_0001_S

This video is 0:09:38 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio. The mother's residence, the outbuilding south of the mother's
residence and the Wilhelm Bottled Gas business are visible as well as surrounding areas of the
property. An OSHP Bear tactical vehicle is seen in the driveway to the business heading
eastbound towards the building. A Columbus Fire Department Bomb Squad vehicle is visible in
the roadway a short distance north of the driveway entrance to the mother's residence.

At approximately 0:00:23, the OSHP Bear arrives at the western-most building in the Wilhelm
Bottled Gas business.

Periodically, more law enforcement vehicles arrive, both at the business and on Gilchrist Road,
near the driveway entrance to the mother's residence.

At approximately 0:08:30, the camera angle moves eastbound and then Randy Wilhelm's
residence at 15159 Monroe Mills Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, becomes visible.

The video concludes with Randy Wilhelm's residence at 15159 Monroe Mills Road, Mt. Vernon,
Ohio, visible, as well as surrounding areas of the property.

DJI_20220820112138_0001_T

This video is 0:09:38 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, using the low-light camera. The mother's residence, the outbuilding
south of the mother's residence and the Wilhelm Bottled Gas business are visible, as well as
surrounding areas of the property. A large vehicle is seen in the driveway to the business
heading eastbound towards the building. A large vehicle is also visible in the roadway a short
distance north of the driveway entrance to the mother's residence.

At approximately 0:08:30, the camera angle moves eastbound and then Randy Wilhelm's
residence at 15159 Monroe Mills Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, becomes visible from a distance.

However, due to the distance of the drone from the property, fine details could not be
observed.
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The video concludes with Randy Wilhelm's residence at 15159 Monroe Mills Road, Mt. Vernon,
Ohio, visible, as well as surrounding areas of the property.

DJI_20220820112138_0001_W

This video is 0:09:38 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio. The mother's residence, the outbuilding south of the mother's
residence and the Wilhelm Bottled Gas business are visible, as well as surrounding areas of
the property. An OSHP Bear tactical vehicle is seen in the driveway to the business heading
eastbound towards the building. A Columbus Fire Department Bomb Squad vehicle is visible in
the roadway a short distance north of the driveway entrance to the mother's residence.

At approximately 0:00:23, the OSHP Bear arrives at the western-most building in the Wilhelm
Bottled Gas business.

Periodically, more law enforcement vehicles arrive both at the business and on Gilchrist Road,
near the driveway entrance to the mother's residence.

At approximately 0:08:30, the camera angle moves eastbound and after a short period of
time, Randy Wilhelm's residence at 15159 Monroe Mills Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, becomes
visible.

The video concludes with Randy Wilhelm's residence at 15159 Monroe Mills Road, Mt. Vernon,
Ohio, visible, as well as surrounding areas of the property.

DJI_20220820112138_Z

This video is 0:09:38 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio. The mother's residence, the outbuilding south of the mother's
residence and the Wilhelm Bottled Gas business are visible, as well as surrounding areas of
the property. An OSHP Bear tactical vehicle is seen in the driveway to the business, heading
eastbound towards the building. A Columbus Fire Department Bomb Squad vehicle is visible in
the roadway a short distance north of the driveway entrance to the mother's residence.

At approximately 0:00:23, the OSHP Bear arrives at the western-most building in the Wilhelm
Bottled Gas business.

Periodically, more law enforcement vehicles arrive both at the business and on Gilchrist Road,
near the driveway entrance to the mother's residence.

At approximately 0:08:30, the camera angle moves eastbound and after a short period of
time, Randy Wilhelm's residence at 15159 Monroe Mills Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, becomes
visible.

The video concludes with Randy Wilhelm's residence at 15159 Monroe Mills Road, Mt. Vernon,
Ohio, visible, as well as surrounding areas of the property.

DJI_20220820114357_0001_S (secondary file with fifteen folders)
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DJI_2-220820114357_0001_S

This video is 0:16:08 in length and begins with the drone on the ground in a grassy area.

At approximately 0:00:23, the drone takes off, turns and begins heading southbound.

At approximately 0:01:18, the 15266 Gilchrist Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, property (including the
mother's residence, the outbuilding south of the mother's residence and the Wilhelm Bottled
Gas business) is visible, as well as surrounding areas of the property. Also visible is the
property at 15159 Monroe Mills Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, which was the residence of Randy
Wilhelm.

At approximately 0:02:38, the drone hovers over the aforementioned Gilchrist Road property.
A DTU Bearcat is seen at the southeast corner of the mother's residence. An OSHP Bear tactical
vehicle is seen near the Wilhelm Bottled Gas business buildings. There are also two (2)
vehicles from the Columbus Fire Department (CFD) Bomb Squad visible on Gilchrist Road, near
the driveway to the mother's residence. An ambulance is also seen leaving the driveway to the
mother's residence.

The video concludes with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio.
with the mother's residence, the outbuilding south of the mother's residence and the Wilhelm
Bottled Gas business all visible, as well as surrounding areas of the property visible.

DJI_20220820114357_0001_T

This video is 0:16:08 in length and begins with the drone in flight using the night vision
camera.

At approximately 0:02:33, the property at 15266 Gilchrist Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, becomes
visible, with the mother's residence, the outbuilding south of the mother's residence and the
Wilhelm Bottled Gas business all visible, as well as surrounding areas of the property.

Due to the distance of the drone from the property, no clear details are available apart from
the larger buildings.

The video concludes with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio.
with the mother's residence, the outbuilding south of the mother's residence and the Wilhelm
Bottled Gas business all visible, as well as surrounding areas of the property.

DJI_20220820114357_0001_W

This video is 0:16:08 in length and begins with the drone on the ground in a grassy area.

At approximately 0:00:23, the drone takes off, turns and begins heading southbound.

At approximately 0:01:18, the 15266 Gilchrist Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, property (including the
mother's residence, the outbuilding south of the mother's residence and the Wilhelm Bottled
Gas business) is visible, as well as surrounding areas of the property. Also visible is the
property at 15159 Monroe Mills Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, which was the residence of Randy
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Wilhelm.

At approximately 0:02:38, the drone hovers over the aforementioned Gilchrist Road property.
A DTU Bearcat is seen at the southeast corner of the mother's residence. An OSHP Bear tactical
vehicle is seen near the Wilhelm Bottled Gas business buildings. There are also two (2)
vehicles from the CFD Bomb Squad visible on Gilchrist Road, near the driveway to the mother's
residence. An ambulance is also seen leaving the driveway to the mother's residence.

The video concludes with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio,
with the mother's residence, the outbuilding south of the mother's residence and the Wilhelm
Bottled Gas business all visible, as well as surrounding areas of the property.

DJI_20220820114357_0001_Z

This video is 0:16:08 in length and begins with the drone on the ground in a grassy area.

At approximately 0:00:23, the drone takes off, turns and begins heading southbound.

At approximately 0:01:18, the 15266 Gilchrist Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, property (including the
mother's residence, the outbuilding south of the mother's residence and the Wilhelm Bottled
Gas business) is visible, as well as surrounding areas of the property. Also visible is the
property at 15159 Monroe Mills Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, which was the residence of Randy
Wilhelm.

At approximately 0:02:38, the drone hovers over the aforementioned Gilchrist Road property.
A DTU Bearcat is seen at the southeast corner of the mother's residence. An OSHP Bear tactical
vehicle is seen near the Wilhelm Bottled Gas business buildings. There are also two (2)
vehicles from the CFD Bomb Squad visible on Gilchrist Road, near the driveway to the mother's
residence. An ambulance is also seen leaving the driveway to the mother's residence.

The video concludes with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio.
with the mother's residence, the outbuilding south of the mother's residence and the Wilhelm
Bottled Gas business all visible, as well as surrounding areas of the property.

DJI_20220820114357_0003_S

This video is 0:05:06 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio. The mother's residence, the outbuilding south of the mother's
residence and the Wilhelm Bottled Gas business are visible, as well as surrounding areas of
the property. An OSHP Bear tactical vehicle is seen in the parking area of the business, near
the business's buildings.

The video concludes with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio.
with the mother's residence, the outbuilding south of the mother's residence and the Wilhelm
Bottled Gas business all visible, as well as surrounding areas of the property.

DJI_20220820114357_0003_T

This video is 0:05:06 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist
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Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, using the night vision camera. The mother's residence, the
outbuilding south of the mother's residence and the Wilhelm Bottled Gas business are visible,
as well as surrounding areas of the property.

Due to the distance of the drone from the property, no clear details are available, apart from
the larger buildings.

The video concludes with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio.
with the mother's residence, the outbuilding south of the mother's residence and the Wilhelm
Bottled Gas business all visible, as well as surrounding areas of the property.

DJI_20220820114357_0003_W

This video is 0:05:06 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio. The mother's residence, the outbuilding south of the mother's
residence and the Wilhelm Bottled Gas business are visible, as well as surrounding areas of
the property. An OSHP Bear tactical vehicle is seen in the parking area of the business, near
the business's buildings.

The video concludes with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio.
with the mother's residence, the outbuilding south of the mother's residence and the Wilhelm
Bottled Gas business all visible, as well as surrounding areas of the property.

DJI_20220820114357_0003_Z

This video is 0:05:06 in length and begins with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio. The mother's residence, the outbuilding south of the mother's
residence and the Wilhelm Bottled Gas business are visible, as well as surrounding areas of
the property. An OSHP Bear tactical vehicle is seen in the parking area of the business, near
the business's buildings.

The video concludes with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio.
with the mother's residence, the outbuilding south of the mother's residence and the Wilhelm
Bottled Gas business all visible, as well as surrounding areas of the property.

DJI_20220820115518_0002_T

This folder contains a still photograph from the drone in flight using the night vision camera
of the area around 15266 Gilchrist Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with the Wilhelm Bottled Gas
business and the surrounding area of the property visible.

DJI_2022082015518_0002_W

This folder contains a still photograph from the drone in flight of the area around 15266
Gilchrist Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with the Wilhelm Bottled Gas business and the surrounding
area of the property visible.

DJI_2022082015518_0002_Z
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This folder contains a still photograph from the drone in flight of the area around 15266
Gilchrist Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, with the Wilhelm Bottled Gas business and the surrounding
area of the property visible.

DJI_20220820121049_0004_S

This video is 0:16:08 in length and begins with the drone in flight over the 15266 Gilchrist
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, property (including the mother's residence, the outbuilding south of
the mother's residence and the Wilhelm Bottled Gas business) is visible, as well as
surrounding areas of the property. A DTU Bearcat is seen at the southeast corner of the
mother's residence. An OSHP Bear tactical vehicle is seen near the Wilhelm Bottled Gas
business buildings. There are also two (2) vehicles from the CFD Bomb Squad visible on
Gilchrist Road, near the driveway to the mother's residence.

At approximately 0:07:40, the OSHP Bear leaves the area of the business and travels
westbound down the driveway before leaving the property and turning onto Gilchrist Road.

The video concludes with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio,
with the mother's residence, the outbuilding south of the mother's residence and the Wilhelm
Bottled Gas business all visible, as well as surrounding areas of the property visible.

DJI_20220820121049_0004_T

This video is 0:16:08 in length and begins with the drone in flight over the 15266 Gilchrist
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, property (including the mother's residence, the outbuilding south of
the mother's residence and the Wilhelm Bottled Gas business) is visible, as well as
surrounding areas of the property using a low-light camera.

Due to the distance of the drone from the property, no clear details are available apart from
the larger buildings.

The video concludes with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio,
with the mother's residence, the outbuilding south of the mother's residence and a portion of
Bradley Wilhelm's barn (which is north of the mother's residence) all visible, as well as
surrounding areas of the property.

DJI_20220820121049_0004_W

This video is 0:12:09 in length and begins with the drone in flight over 15266 Gilchrist Road,
Mt. Vernon, Ohio. The mother's residence, the outbuilding south of the mother's residence,
Bradley Wilhelm's residence (which is north of the mother's residence), and the Wilhelm
Bottled Gas business are visible, as well as surrounding areas of the property. A DTU Bearcat
is seen at the southeast corner of the mother's residence. An OSHP Bear tactical vehicle is
seen near the Wilhelm Bottled Gas business buildings. There are also two (2) vehicles from the
CFD Bomb Squad visible on Gilchrist Road, near the driveway to the mother's residence.

The video concludes with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio,
with the mother's residence, the outbuilding south of the mother's residence and a portion of
Bradley Wilhelm's residence (which is north of the mother's residence) all visible, as well as
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surrounding areas of the property.

DJI_20220820121049

This video is 0:16:08 in length and begins with the drone in flight over 15266 Gilchrist Road,
Mt. Vernon, Ohio. The mother's residence, the outbuilding south of the mother's residence,
and the Wilhelm Bottled Gas business are visible as well as surrounding areas of the property.
A DTU Bearcat is seen at the southeast corner of the mother's residence. An OSHP Bear tactical
vehicle is seen near the Wilhelm Bottled Gas business buildings. There are also two (2)
vehicles from the CFD Bomb Squad visible on Gilchrist Road, near the driveway to the mother's
residence.

The video concludes with the drone in flight around 15266 Gilchrist Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio,
with the mother's residence, the outbuilding south of the mother's residence and a portion of
Bradley Wilhelm's residence (which is north of the mother's residence) all visible, as well as
surrounding areas of the property.

DJI_202208201300_003 (secondary file with eight folders)

The following eight (8) videos were taken at Randy Wilhelm's residence at 15159 Monroe Mills
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, after the officer-involved critical incident had occurred.

DJI_20220820130345_0001_S

This video is 0:01:07 in length and begins with the drone in flight with Randy Wilhelm's
residence located at 15159 Monroe Mills Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, as well as surrounding areas
of the property visible. A tan SUV is observed in the backyard (east) with multiple public safety
vehicles parked in the driveway near the residence, as well as surrounding areas of the
property.

The video concludes with the drone in flight with Randy Wilhelm's residence located at 15159
Monroe Mills Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, as well as surrounding areas of the property, visible. A
tan SUV is observed in the backyard (east) with multiple public safety vehicles parked in the
driveway near the residence, as well as surrounding areas of the property.

DJI_20220820130345_0001_T

This video is 0:01:07 in length and begins with the drone in flight with Randy Wilhelm's
residence located at 15159 Monroe Mills Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, as well as surrounding areas
of the property visible using the low-light camera.

Due to the distance of the drone from the property, no clear details are available apart from
the larger buildings.

The video concludes with the drone in flight around Randy Wilhelm's residence located at
15159 Monroe Mills Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, as well as surrounding areas of the property
visible using the low-light camera.

DJI_20220820130345_0001_W
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This video is 0:01:07 in length and begins with the drone in flight with Randy Wilhelm's
residence located at 15159 Monroe Mills Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, as well as surrounding areas
of the property visible. A tan SUV is observed in the backyard (east) with multiple public safety
vehicles parked in the driveway near the residence. Details are not clear due to the distance of
the drone from the residence.

The video concludes with the drone in flight with Randy Wilhelm's residence located at 15159
Monroe Mills Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, as well as surrounding areas of the property visible. A
tan SUV is observed in the backyard (east) with multiple public safety vehicles parked in the
driveway near the residence.

DJI_20220820130345_0001_Z

This video is 0:01:08 in length and begins with the drone in flight with Randy Wilhelm's
residence located at 15159 Monroe Mills Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, as well as surrounding areas
of the property visible. A tan SUV is observed in the backyard (east) with multiple public safety
vehicles parked in the driveway near the residence.

The video concludes with the drone in flight with Randy Wilhelm's residence located at 15159
Monroe Mills Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, as well as surrounding areas of the property visible. A
tan SUV is observed in the backyard (east) with multiple public safety vehicles parked in the
driveway near the residence.

DJI_20220820130550_0002_S

This video is 0:10:27 in length and begins with the drone in flight with Randy Wilhelm's
residence located at 15159 Monroe Mills Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, as well as surrounding areas
of the property visible. Multiple public safety vehicles are observed parked in the driveway
near the residence.

At approximately 0:10:11, the camera angle turns.

The video concludes with the drone flying over a cornfield.

DJI_20220820130550_0002_T

This video is 0:10:27 in length and begins with the drone in flight around Randy Wilhelm's
residence located at 15159 Monroe Mills Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, using a low-light camera.

Due to the distance of the drone from the property, no clear details are available apart from
the larger buildings.

The video concludes with the drone flying parallel to a roadway.

DJI20220820130550_0002_W

This video is 0:10:27 in length and begins with the drone in flight with Randy Wilhelm's
residence located at 15159 Monroe Mills Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, as well as surrounding areas
of the property visible from a distance. A vehicle is observed in the backyard (east) with
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multiple vehicles parked in the driveway near the residence.

At approximately 0:10:11, the camera angle turns.

The video concludes with the drone flying northbound, parallel to Gilchrist Road.

DJI_20220820130550_0002_Z

This video is 0:10:27 in length and begins with the drone in flight with Randy Wilhelm's
residence located at 15159 Monroe Mills Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, as well as surrounding areas
of the property visible. Multiple public safety vehicles are observed parked in the driveway
near the residence.

At approximately 0:10:11, the camera angle turns.

The video concludes with the drone flying over a cornfield.

DJI_202208201325_004 (secondary file with four folders)

The following eight (8) videos were taken at Randy Wilhelm's residence at 15159 Monroe Mills
Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, after the officer-involved critical incident had occurred.

DJI_20220820132906_0001_S

This video is 0:07:05 in length and begins with the drone in flight with Randy Wilhelm's
residence located at 15159 Monroe Mills Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, as well as surrounding areas
of the property visible. A tan SUV is observed in the backyard (east) with multiple public safety
vehicles parked in the driveway near the residence.

The video concludes with the drone in flight with Randy Wilhelm's residence located at 15159
Monroe Mills Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, as well as surrounding areas of the property visible. A
tan SUV is observed in the backyard (east) with multiple public safety vehicles parked in the
driveway near the residence.

DJI_20220820_132906_0001_T

This video is 0:07:051:08 in length and begins with the drone in flight with Randy Wilhelm's
residence located at 15159 Monroe Mills Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, as well as surrounding areas
of the property visible using a low-light camera.

Due to the distance of the drone from the property, no clear details are available apart from
the larger buildings.

The video concludes with the drone in flight with Randy Wilhelm's residence located at 15159
Monroe Mills Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, as well as surrounding areas of the property visible.

DJI_20220820132906_0001_W

This video is 0:07:05 in length and begins with the drone in flight with Randy Wilhelm's
residence located at 15159 Monroe Mills Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, as well as surrounding areas
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of the property visible from a distance. A tan SUV is observed in the backyard (east) with
multiple public safety vehicles parked in the driveway near the residence. A corner of the
Wilhelm Bottled Gas business (15266 Gilchrist Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio), is also observed in the
lower-right corner of the screen.

The video concludes with the drone in flight with Randy Wilhelm's residence located at 15159
Monroe Mills Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, as well as surrounding areas of the property visible
from a distance. A tan SUV is observed in the backyard (east) with multiple public safety
vehicles parked in the driveway near the residence. A corner of the Wilhelm Bottled Gas
business (15266 Gilchrist Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio), is also observed in the lower-right corner
of the screen.

DJI_20220820132906_0001_Z

This video is 0:07:05 in length and begins with the drone in flight with Randy Wilhelm's
residence, located at 15159 Monroe Mills Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, as well as surrounding
areas of the property visible from a distance. A tan SUV is observed in the backyard (east) with
multiple public safety vehicles parked in the driveway near the residence.

At approximately 0:00:09, the camera angle changes and brings the residence into closer
focus.

The video concludes with the drone in flight, with Randy Wilhelm's residence, located at
15159 Monroe Mills Road, Mt. Vernon, Ohio, as well as surrounding areas of the property,
visible from a distance. Multiple public safety vehicles are observed parked in the driveway
near the residence.

These video recordings are attached to this case file as Reference Item C.
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